Finance Committee Report for October 2017
FY 2017 Budget Status:

There are several things members should be aware of:
1. Overall, SILC was slightly over budget.  This reduced the FY 2016 Unrestricted Net Assets.  Over the last two fiscal years, SILC has allocated expenses to all it’s contract funding as required in it’s contracts.

2. Some items which were completed in the overage:

a. SILC Scholarship Financial Support to CILs for SPIL Related Activates.

b. Expansion of the Statewide Database system

c. Support of Data Analysis project in collaboration with Disability Advocates of Kent County.

3. This overage was off set by additional administrative improvements including:

a. Audit Savings

b. Lower Insurance rates

c. Removal of the SILC Copier ($6,800 Savings)

d. Training Costs less than anticipated ($13,743)

1. For future discussion:  Getting more training activities scheduled for members.

e. Additionally, one staff member does not accept the SILC Health Insurance.  This produces a cost savings.  However, we need to budget this amount because by Corporate Policy they can enroll in our insurance at their discretion.  

Corporate Audit:

On Tuesday, October 24th,  the SILC finances were audited.  This is the yearly corporate audit of our finances.  The auditor will also complete the required IRS 990 corporate annual filing.   The following are the early discussion points from the audit.

1. No specific findings were discussed/discovered during the audit.  

2. All relevant random receipts requested were available and produced.  This is a testimony to the effectiveness in communication and internal controls between Tracy and SILCs financial consultant.

3. The audit report will be available to corporate board members only around the end of the calendar year.

Contract Update:

On Monday October 9th, the BSBP budget was approved and signed.  Our MRS contract goes though September of 2018 so the SILC has all it’s funding contracts in place.  

Breakdown of FY 2017 Expenses:

For FY 2017, SILC Expended funds along the following Percentage (Approx.):
54% - Staff Wages and Fringe Benefits

31% - SPIL Support

8% - Office Administration

7% - Council Meetings

Please let me know if you have any additional questions/comments.  I’m looking forward to speaking with everyone soon.

Rodney Craig

Executive Director

Michigan Statewide Independent Living Council

